SVJFAC General Meeting October 20th, 2010

President Kyle Snyder called the meeting of October 20th, 2010 to order at 8:32 p.m.

Board Members in Attendance: Laura Wise, Sue Gondringer, Nino Marchionda, Chris Border, Kelley Morrone, Kyle Snyder, John Kristobak, Jay Maier, Yolanda Veney, Jen Koken Appointed Board Members in Attendance: Bob Wise

Board Members missing: Bob O'Neill

Appointed Board Members Missing: Donna Sever, Doug Border

Presidents Report - Kyle Snyder

- o Discussed November elections and nomination process
- Sherry Leon, Bob Wise and Bob O'Neill are the nomination committee
 - Email nominations to them via link on website
- Congratulations to all teams that are in the playoffs
- o Thank you to everyone who helped make cheer fest a success
- Buying new cheer uniforms for next year
- o Current ones are 15 plus years old
- o new gravel parking lot at Graham
- o discussion re: playground equipment

Secretary Report - Kelley Morrone

- Sue Gondringer made a motion to approve the September 15th, 2010 General meeting minutes. The Motion was seconded by Jay Maier and passed unanimously.
- General meeting and elections November 17th, 7pm Council Chambers

Vice Presidents Report - Kyle Snyder for Bob O'Neill, absent

- GM Fundraiser discussed
- Thank you to Verizon 2 sign sponsor
- Thank you to Rennick Bros, Venture Engineering for equipment for football room above concession stand

Treasurers Report - Nino Marchionda

- Opening Balance- \$ 122,769.16
- Review of Deposits and Expenses
- Ending Balance \$ 123,238.64
- Laura Wise made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report that was seconded by Jen Koken, the motion passed and the report will be filed

Cheer Report - Laura Wise

- o 8 associations attended cheer fest
- No injuries
- o Big thank you to all the volunteers
- o Estimate \$8500 \$9000 raised

Football Report - John Kristobak

- 9 of 11 teams in the play offs
- Equipment hand in will be October 27th instead of October 28th

Facility Report -Jay Maier

- Starting recovery of equipment
- After this week may move everyone to Graham for practice depending how many teams are left after the first week of play offs
- Discussed use of the field and purchase of new equipment
- Discussed cleaning of concession stand cement
- 7 home games on Saturday
- Thank you to Bob Beall for supplying the storage shed on Linder

Capital Improvements - Bob Wise

No report

Communication Report -Sue Gondringer

- Thank you to all team moms
- Working on yearbook
- Deadline for orders is October 31st

Auxiliary Report - Chris Border

- No more orders will be taken for this year
- Still some apparel items that have not yet been picked up

Concession Report - Jen Koken

- Thank you to Sherri, Erin and Diane for all hard work
- Total concession sales of approximately \$25,000

Finance Report -Yolanda Veney

No report

Good and Welfare

none

New Business

None

Old Business

None

Laura Wise made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 pm, seconded by Sue Gondringer. The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned.